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Dear Parent/Carer                            Thursday 19th January 2012
St Francis Football team  


Our amazing first team are taking part in a tournament against 15 other school teams from across Lancashire today at Blackpool Collegiate Sports College. This is the next phase after winning the Blackburn with Darwen Jubilee Shield. The team and their family supporters are travelling with me on a coach today to the event – we will certainly let everyone know how the team gets on. Look out in the Telegraph, in the grass roots section, for a tournament report. A big cheer of encouragement goes out to the team and I would like to thank all the families who continue to provide such fantastic support.
Education Sunday
On Sunday 12th February, service begins at 9:30am, we will be celebrating “Education Sunday” at St Francis Church. Some of the children will be taking part in dramas and singing and we shall join the parade with uniformed groups. Please keep this date in your diary and do attend if you can as it is usually a very enjoyable and uplifting service.

Year 6 Confirmation Classes
Year 6 Confirmation classes have been organised this year to take place in the Spring Term. St Francis Church along with St Aidan’s and Immanuel Church are to organise for the classes to take place for all the Year 6 children in the three parishes together. There is a meeting for parents on Wednesday 25th January at 6pm which will be held at Immanuel Church, please do attend if you would like your child to take part. 

Smoke Alarm Information from the Fire Service


Lancashire Fire and Rescue Service have asked us to pass on important information about open days in local fire stations where free 10 year smoke alarms and fire safety information can be collected. The open days are at all local fire stations this Saturday 21st January between 11am and 5pm.
Boxercise and Keep Fit at St Francis


We are currently looking into starting a “Boxercise and Keep Fit” session for staff and parents through Mr Paul Turner, who school has worked with before. The sessions will run on Thursdays 4 – 5pm and will take place in the school hall. The cost will be only £2 per session, most cost around £4,  and gloves and pads are provided. We cannot provide child care as staff are involved in the club and this is to be an adults only session. If you are interested in coming along and keeping fit with us in school please indicate your interest below so that can assess the equipment needed. More information will follow next week with the first thirty people having priority. 
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Best Wishes
Mrs Sharon Thomas

Headteacher
